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ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends section 95 of the New York City Charter.


Today the Committee on Finance will consider Proposed Int. No. 983-A, a proposed local law which would amend section 95 of the New York City charter, concerning the selection of an auditing firm to perform an annual audit of the operating accounts of the City. 
Background:


Section 95 of the Charter requires an annual audit to be conducted of the consolidated operating accounts of the City and the year-end assets of the City.  That section’s provisions require this audit to be conducted by a firm or firms of certified public accountants selected by the audit committee.


Currently, the Charter requires that the audit committee make its selection of an accounting firm to perform the annual audit after “submission of more than one proposal to perform the audit.”  In addition, the current law requires that no firm shall perform the audit, or any part thereof, ”for more than eight consecutive years”, and further provides that no contract for the auditing services may exceed four years.

ANALYSIS:


Proposed Int. No. 983–A would eliminate the provision referencing that selection of an accounting firm to perform the annual audit is to follow the submission of more than one proposal.  In addition, the proposed law would eliminate the prohibition against any certified public accounting firm serving as the City’s auditors for more than eight consecutive years.  However, the elimination of this prohibition would not go into effect for the procurement of auditing services which is currently underway, but rather the current prohibition would remain in effect until November 2002.


According to the Mayor’s Memorandum in Support, due to consolidation among big accounting firms, and the necessity that an acceptable auditor be a large firm with significant experience in governmental auditing, there are very few accounting firms with the resources to handle these audits.  Thus, according to the Mayor’s Memorandum in support, these changes will allow the City to pick an auditor even if there is only one firm that bids on the work.  In addition, the removal of the prohibition against the same auditing firm continuing for more than eight consecutive years could increase competition by allowing more firms to bid, and put downward pressure on prices since a firm currently conducting the audits will not have the start-up costs of a new firm and may be able to submit a lower bid. 


The proposed local law would take effect immediately and if enacted after November 1, 2001 would be deemed retroactive to that date, although the elimination of the prohibition against a firm serving for more than eight consecutive years would not go into effect until November 1, 2002.
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